
 

  

November 16, 2017 

Mayor Barrow and Members of Council 
c/o Office of the Clerk 
Town of Richmond Hill 
225 East Beaver Creek Road 
Richmond Hill, Ontario L4C 4Y5 
 
 
Attn: Stephen M. A. Huycke 
 

MGP File: 15-2407 
  

Dear Mayor Barrow and Members of Council: 

RE:  Yonge Street and Bernard Avenue Key Development Area (KDA) Draft Secondary Plan 

 Dogliola Developments Inc. – 10922, 10944, 10956 Yonge Street 

We are the planning consultants representing Dogliola Developments Inc. (“Dogliola”), the owner of 

10922, 10944 and 10956 Yonge Street located within the Town of Richmond Hill (“Subject Property”).  

Dogliola has been actively involved in the Yonge Street and Bernard Avenue Key Development Area 

(KDA) Study process and continue to have dialogue with City staff with respect to proposed development 

concepts on the Subject Property. 

MGP provided comment on the Yonge and Bernard Key Development Area (KDA) Draft Secondary Plan 

when it was considered at the November 1st Council Public Meeting.  In general, we agreed with the 

intent and aspects of the Draft Secondary Plan, however requested that the height limits proposed be 

re-visited at the intersection of Yonge and Canyon Hill to allow for greater heights and that the minimum 

heights in the Interior Character Area remain flexible specifically as it relates to townhouse typologies. 

We have since reviewed the staff report (scheduled for the November 20th Committee of the Whole 

Meeting) and the proposed finalized Secondary Plan and implementing Zoning By-Law and note that 

there have been no revisions to the height regime proposed.   

We believe that there is an opportunity to plan the Yonge and Bernard KDA into a true sub-centre as 

envisioned in the Official Plan by prescribing heights that take better advantage of the planned transit 

investment in the area and by providing greater flexibility in the heights proposed for the Interior 

Character Areas to accommodate a wider range of ground-related built-forms. 

Our comment on the Proposed Yonge and Bernard Key Development Area Secondary Plan, specifically 

with respect to the proposed height regime is provided below. 
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Increase the Maximum Heights in the Corridor Character Area  

Within the Town’s hierarchy of intensification, as identified in the Official Plan, Key Development Areas 

are second only to Richmond Hill Centre.  The proposed Secondary Plan prescribes a maximum height of 

15 storeys for Corridor Character Areas (as per Section 12.2.2 Height and Schedule 1).  The 15-storey 

maximum height is no greater than certain other areas within the Town designated Regional Mixed-Use 

Corridor and/or Local Centre, both of which are explicitly stated to accommodate intensification at a 

scale and intensity less than the KDA.   

It is our understanding that one of the objectives of the Secondary Plan is to provide a policy framework 

that directs development of the greatest heights and densities towards the Yonge Street and 

Bernard/Canyon Hill intersection to take advantage of the planned transit investment (VivaNext 

Rapidway) and the existing Bernard bus terminal.  A height limit of 15 storeys is no greater than what is 

already prescribed in the Official Plan.  The Secondary Plan does not propose any policies that promotes 

development that better optimizes investment of public transit in the area. 

There is an opportunity through this process to assign a greater maximum height within the Yonge and 

Bernard KDA –  toward the Yonge street frontage –  that better implements the Town’s urban structure 

by properly recognizing the importance of this KDA as an intensification area and by differentiating it 

from other areas that are not planned to accommodate development at the same scale and intensity.   

Greater Flexibility in Heights in the Interior Character Area 

As per Section 12.2 of the proposed Secondary Plan, Interior Character Areas are intended to provide a 

built form transition from higher density to lower density areas with a mix of uses such as at grade retail 

or live/work units and provide a range of housing forms such as townhouses to mid-rise buildings.  

Schedule 1 provides a height range of 4-10 storeys in these areas. 

With respect to the Subject Property, townhouses are an appropriate built form for the lands further 

from the Yonge Street frontage and are a permitted use in Interior Character Areas.  Schedule 1 however, 

stipulates that townhouses in this Area must be a minimum of 4 storeys.  In my opinion, this is an overly 

prescriptive policy as it essentially forces all townhouses in this Area to be 4-storeys as this is typically 

the maximum height for townhouses.  Constraining all townhouses to be 4-storeys erodes housing 

affordability (as these units typically have greater floor space and additional Ontario Building Code 

requirements which equates to greater cost for the end user) and eliminates the choice of providing a 

conventional 3-storey townhouse.    

I suggest revising the height range in Interior Character Areas to 3 – 10 storeys as this would allow the 

possibility to provide conventional 3-storey townhouses (where appropriate) and increased housing 

choice to future residents.  From a planning perspective, the 3 – 10 storey height range would provide a 

minimum height that is no shorter than the Secondary Plan’s Neigbourhood Edge Character Areas and 

still represent a height increase from the existing residential uses to the north; with the flexibility to 

provide mid-rises buildings up to 10-storeys while still achieving the built-form transition objectives of 

the Plan. 
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I ask Council to consider the above comments prior to adopting the proposed Secondary Plan as I believe 

there can be revisions made to the height regime of the Plan that properly positions the Yonge and 

Bernard KDA as the area expected to accommodate intensification at levels only behind Richmond Hill 

Centre, while also providing the interior areas of the Secondary Plan greater flexibility to provide a wider 

range of housing forms. 

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss the above, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

905-513-0170 x107. 

Yours very truly, 

MALONE GIVEN PARSONS LTD. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lincoln Lo, MCIP, RPP 
llo@mgp.ca 
 

cc:  Dogliola Developments Inc. 

Town of Richmond Hill Clerk 











From: Dee Sutters 

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 8:27 AM 

To: Dave Barrow; Tom Muench; Vito Spatafora; Brenda Hogg; Greg Beros; Castro Liu; David West; Karen 
Cilevitz; Godwin Chan 

Subject: NO to traffic diversion from Yonge St to Yorkland 

 

Dear Mayor and Members of Council: 

Please do NOT allow extra traffic to be diverted from Yonge Street south on Yorkland. 

There is already far too much traffic in this area especially in the rush hour and as a 19 year 
resident of the Upper Yonge Subdivision I am already fearful of actually trying to cross at the 
intersection of Yorkland/Justus (four way stop) either in a car or as a pedestrian.  There have 
been several collisions and many near misses at this intersection and even more at the 
intersection with Newmill opposite DelManor Seniors Home. 

Adding more traffic to Yorkland will only exacerbate the situation and endanger the lives 
of the residents in this area. 

Please listen to the concerns of your residents, and work with the Region of York and 
Metrolinx  to formulate an alternative plan to deal with the Yonge Street  south bound 
traffic. 

Dee Sutters 

11 Lorraine Street, Richmond Hill 
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BY EMAIL - clerks@richmondhill.ca 

Office of the Clerk 
Town of Richmond Hill 
225 East Beaver Creek 
RICHMOND HILL ON L4B 3P4 

Attention: Council 

Re: 10870 Yonge Street, Richmond Hill (the "Property") 

We are lawyers acting on behalf of 10870 Yonge Street Limited, which is the owner of 
the Property. 

We write on behalf of our client, to provide its position in respect of the 
recommendations made in Staff Report SRPRS.17.197, entitled "Yonge and Bernard Key 
Development Area Secondary Plan and Zoning By-law (SRPRS.17.197) Town File 
Numbers: D11-17001 and D24-17001" (the "Report"). 

The Report contains recommendations that support the creation of a public road in the 
general location of the existing private road abutting the northerly boundary of the 
Property (the "Private Road"). Our client opposes that recommendation. 

Our client owns and operates a retail commercial plaza on the Property. The existing 
Private Road provides access to the retail shopping plaza for our client's tenants, their 
customers and their suppliers. Trucks delivering products to our client's tenants rely on 
the Private Road for access, and to deliver their products. 

The creation of a new public road may increase traffic and congestion on the existing 
Private Road and is likely to adversely impact our client's tenants, their customers and 
their suppliers. It may also undermine the safe and efficient access that our client and 
tenants rely upon. On behalf of our client, we take the position that these concerns have 
not been adequately addressed and that the creation of a public road in the location of the 
Private Road, is not supportable. 

V A N C O U V E R  C A L G A R Y  T O R O N T O  O T T A W A  M O N T R É A L  Q U É B E C  C I T Y  L O N D O N  J O H A N N E S B U R G  
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The foregoing written submission to Council is provided on behalf of 10870 Yonge 
Street Limited, in accordance with the Planning Act. 

Yours truly, 

SJT/tm 


